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County Council turns ‘lights out’ to commemorate fallen heroes 

The council turned off all lights at County Hall as part of the LIGHTS OUT memorial and lit a single candle for a shared moment of reflection in honour of those who gave their lives in the First World War.

This event was a poignant reminder of the sacrifices made by those who served to protect this country a century ago. We can’t truly imagine the horrors of that war and what those involved went through, but we can honour their memory by taking part in the Lights Out campaign.

Exam Results

August is always a difficult time for those waiting for their exam results, especially those who need particular results to move on to another stage in their learning.

Congratulations to all students at the Marlborough School, in particular English and Maths students who excelled themselves with all pupils in both English Literature and English Language achieving at least Grade C and 80 per cent of grades in Maths and Further Maths at grade B or above. In Performing Arts all grades were B or above.
This year saw the highest ever number of pupils at The Marlborough School achieving 8 or more A*/A grades. Five students achieved at least 7 A*s.

County’s Thriving Families scheme on national stage

Oxfordshire County Council’s Thriving Families project is set to expand ahead of schedule after the Government named it as one of the best performing in the country.

The scheme is part of a national initiative to identify the families most in need of help within society and directly tackle problems such as crime and antisocial behaviour, poor school attendance and unemployment. It is also aimed at making long-term savings by reducing the financial burden these issues place on society.

The Government will provide funding for the council to begin working with more than 400 new families by the end of March 2015. As an ‘early starter’ area, the results from Oxfordshire will also inform and influence the national roll-out of the expanded programme in April 2015.

Families are assigned a dedicated worker from the County Council’s Thriving Families Team who acts as the single point of contact for the family. The worker liaises with other agencies including police, health services, probation, schools, job centres and voluntary agencies to deliver an agreed plan of action geared towards achieving specific results.

Progress is measured through real-terms improvements in school attendance, behaviour and reductions in levels of offending over a sustained period of time.

Each family taking part meets national criteria identifying them as among the most in need of help in terms of poor school attendance and behaviour, anti-social and criminal behaviour, youth offending and adults out of work.

The expanded Thriving Families programme will target families where a combination of two or more of the following issues have been identified:

•
Parents and children involved in crime and antisocial behaviour

•
Children not attending school regularly

•
Adults out of work or at risk of financial exclusion and young people at risk of worklessness

•
Families affected by domestic violence and abuse

•
Parents and children with a range of health problems
This is all part of the County Council’s on-going commitment to protect the most vulnerable in our society.
Road Works

The improvements to Kennington and Hinksey Hill roundabouts is a £6 million project that is designed to increase capacity by 30 per cent in the evening peak period for the 60,000 vehicles a day which pass through the junctions. Work is due to be completed by the end of November 2014. This will cause delays and we urge road users to find alternative routes or methods of transport. 

There are a lot of highways works across the county, the Ducklington Lane corridor is the first phase of the Witney transport strategy and we have just finished resurfacing Corn Street, along with resurfacing a large section of the B4044 Farmoor Road.

The A4130 Bix maintenance project is a 2.5km section of dual carriageway located just north of Henley-on-Thames between Bix Village and Fair Mile at the junction of the B480 to Lower Assendon.
Enabling work will start on Frideswide square to improve the junction ahead of the new station and Westgate development. As part of the Cycle City bid there will be work at The Plain to improve the junction. 
Major project work on the Milton Interchange and Chilton A34 Junction will help to improve traffic flow along the A34.
We work closely with our contractors to try to reduce the time a scheme takes to deliver and I’m delighted to say that the £3.5 million resurfacing of the A420 at Shrivenham was completed a week early.
The recent work on the A44 will extend the life of the road for several more years. Our entire road network across the county is assessed on the road condition and number of vehicles using them; we are then able to use our limited funds to get the best value for money.
All this activity does cause disruption and delays, however the outcome will provide better roads.
Ice Bucket Challenge
The latest way to raise money for charity is to have a bucket of ice cold water tipped over you. I thought at some stage I would be challenged and thanks to Malcolm Boyden from the BBC and Leah McLaren from the Oxford Mail the gauntlet was thrown down. The link to the video is: http://ow.ly/AK0p7  I took the challenge with 3 buckets and was delighted to raise money for MND.
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Zip Wire 
Next I’ve agreed to test the Zipwire at the opening of the new equipment at Woodstock playground. Could this be another Boris moment? The only way to find out is to come along at 10:30am Saturday 6th September with Union flags at the ready!
Ian Hudspeth
07956 270 318

Ian.hudspeth@oxfordshire.gov.uk
